


From: Carol Lee
To: Linda Amidon
Subject: FW: C-ID Course Outline of Record Evaluators (COREs) Needed
Date: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 12:45:05 PM
Attachments: C-ID CORE Role and Responsibilities.docx
Importance: High

Linda,
 
Can you send the message below out to all faculty.  Thank you.
 
Carol
 
From: Lashonda Shannon [mailto:lashonda@ASCCC.ORG] 
Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 12:18 PM
To: DRAMATHEATER@LISTSERV.CCCNEXT.NET
Subject: C-ID Course Outline of Record Evaluators (COREs) Needed
Importance: High
 
Dear Faculty, 
 
We are currently seeking faculty interested in serving on behalf of your discipline as Course Outline
of Record Evaluators (COREs) for the Course Identification (C-ID) System.  
 
As COREs, you will be active in reviewing submitted community college courses and assigning
appropriate C-ID designations to those courses – a process facilitated through the C-ID website.
 
More detailed information regarding the role of COREs is included in the attached document.  
 
If you have an interest in taking a role within your discipline as a CORE, please respond via email
and we will seek approval from your local Senate President.
 
Best Regards,
 
Lashonda
 
Lashonda Shannon
Administrative Assistant• Academic Senate for California Community Colleges•
555 Capitol Mall, Suite 525• Sacramento, 95814•
•Phone:916.445.4753 ext. 101
•Fax: 916.323.9867
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The Course Outline of Record Evaluators are responsible for ensuring that the official course outline of record submitted by the AO meets the minimum requirements of the C-ID Descriptor.  Their responsibilities include:  



1. Attend the training and actively participate. 

1. Learn how to use the C-ID website to review CoRs. 

1. Be familiar with the discipline C-ID descriptors. 

1. Review CoRs as assigned by the Primary Reviewer within three weeks of assignment. Alert the Primary Reviewer if unable to meet this deadline so that the course can be reassigned.  

1. Provide clear and adequate feedback when a CoR is not approved to receive the requested C-ID designation. The feedback will help the CoR submitters (the campus Articulation Officer and discipline faculty) understand why the course was not approved and how it might be improved. 

1. Work with the Primary Reviewer and your other discipline team members to ensure and maintain the integrity of the review process.

1. Communicate any issues, questions, concerns, and/or suggestions to the Primary Reviewer. If you are unable to meet any of your assigned review deadlines, please notify the Primary Reviewer as soon as possible.



Term of commitment:  Members appointed to serve on the CORE are appointed annually their segments.   



Qualifications: Experience with developing curriculum in the discipline assigned.  



Stipend: $10 per course reviewed and paid each June.



Number of reviews:  Reviewers are expected to review at least 100 courses each year.  
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Dixie Krimm

From: CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com on behalf of Pipkin, Kevin [pipkink@flc.losrios.edu]
Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2012 10:14 AM
To: CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com
Subject: RE: [CaCurricChairs] Two-Year Offerings and the Catalog

  

The question of “how frequently must a course be offered” comes up often.  The limiting factor may not be in the PCAH 
but I believe there is one from ACCJC (accreditation).  

 I think that the minimum is once every 3 years.  Does anyone have this in writing though?   

  

Kevin Pipkin 

Mathematics 

Curriculum Committee Chair  

Folsom Lake College 

District Curriculum Coordinating Chair 

Los Rios Community College District 

  

From: CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com [mailto:CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com] On Behalf Of Sofia Ramirez Gelpi 
Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2012 9:11 AM 
To: CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com 
Subject: Re: [CaCurricChairs] Two-Year Offerings and the Catalog 

  

   

Thank you, Diana. I poured all over the PCAH yesterday, which shows to prove that an extra pair of eyes is 
certainly helpful. And welcome to the wonderful and wacky world of curriculum committee chairing. 

  

David Kary mentioned that this would apply to courses within a program [degree and/or certificate] which may 
explain why we must undergo the Stand Alone training, and for the college to be certified. This is an important 
piece to the puzzle. 
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In any case, I will take a look at the PCAH, and hopefully, the references for the language have been included 
[Ed Code or T5, for example]. 

  

Sofia Ramirez-Gelpi, Ph.D. 

Spanish instructor, Languages and Communication 

Chair, Curriculum Committee 

Allan Hancock College 

Santa Maria, CA 93454 

  

  

From: Diana Hurlbut <dhurlbut@ivc.edu> 
Reply-To: <CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com> 
Date: Wednesday, September 26, 2012 2:42 PM 
To: "CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com" <CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com> 
Subject: RE: [CaCurricChairs] Two-Year Offerings and the Catalog 

  

   

page 22 of the PCAH:   

Criteria D. Adequate Resources 

The college must demonstrate that it has the resources to realistically maintain the program or 

course at the level of quality described in the proposal. This includes funding for faculty 

compensation, facilities and equipment, and library or learning resources. The college must also 

demonstrate that faculty are available to sustain the proposed required course(s) and to facilitate 

student success. The college must have the resources needed to offer the course(s) at the level of 

quality described in the COR. The college must commit to offering all of the required courses for 

the program at least once every two years, unless the goals and rationale for the particular 

program justify a longer time frame as being in the best interests of students. 

  

p.s. - I'm so proud I could answer the question!  since I'm about 6 weeks into being the new Curriculum Chair.  yeah! 
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Diana 

Diana E. Hurlbut, Ph.D. 

"Dr.D." 

Irvine Valley College 

A229 

5500 Irvine Center Drive 

Irvine, CA 92618 

949-451-5444 

From: CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com [CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com] on behalf of sofia_gelpi [sofia_gelpi@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2012 2:23 PM 
To: CaCurricChairs@yahoogroups.com 
Subject: [CaCurricChairs] Two-Year Offerings and the Catalog 
 
< /div> 

  

Hello gang! 
 
I hope you guys can help me here. I have always worked with the understanding that what appears in a college 
catalog [as the publication chosen to reflect all standards and criteria for courses and programs in our college], 
what is listed should be offered at least once every two years. Further, that it isn't a best practice to list 
something in our catalog year after year that has not been offered in like 10 years!! 
 
The reply back was: where in Ed Code does it state that it must be offered within a 2-yr cycle? 
 
Thus, would anyone know the citation/reference, if such exists? Any help will be greatly appreciated. 
 
Sofia Ramirez Gelpi, Ph.D, 
Spanish instructor, Languages and Communication 
Chair, Curriculum Committee 
Allan Hancock College 
Santa Maria, CA 93454 

__._,_.___ 
Reply to sender | Reply to group | Reply via web post | Start a New Topic  
Messages in this topic (5)  

RECENT ACTIVITY:  

 New Members 2  

Visit Your Group  



4

This email listserv is not affiliated with the California Academic Senate. All the opinions expressed here are our own 
and are in no way endorsed by the senate.  

Right-click here to download pictures.  To help protect your privacy, Outlook prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Yahoo! Groups

 
Switch to: Text-Only, Daily Digest • Unsubscribe • Terms of Use 
. 

 
__,_._,___ 


